PLAQUE FAQs

1. I hear people talking about their "plaques"- what are they?

Each plaque is a wooden board, about 12 inches wide and 17 inches tall. On top is a large plate with the dog's name and breed. Below are 18 brass plates, each listing a title or award earned by you and your dog. Each year, the plaque gets updated with new titles. A smaller plaque, about half the size, with only six plates is also available.

2. What do I have to do to get one?

You have to meet three criteria to be eligible

- 1. Submit a Title report for each title you and your dog earn by the end of the year.
- 2. Provide at least one service for the club during the year. (Fill out the service form)
- 3. Attend at least one general membership meeting during the year (sign the roster)

If you are eligible, you receive a letter in January listing the titles and awards for the plaque. Check it for accuracy and return it so that the plaque can be made or updated. You will receive the plaque in March at the awards banquet. Detailed instructions come with the award letter

3. How do I submit a Title Report?

Go to tinyurl.com/NOCItitleform and enter the information about your title. Don't forget to hit "submit." Or download the form from the club website, fill it in, and place it in the "WOOF Box" in the club office, or mail to the awards chairperson (Kimberly Young)

4. Do I have to wait for my official title certificate before submitting a Title Report?

No. You may submit a title as soon as you earn it. Waiting for the official certificate may cause you to miss the deadline. You may wait until December to submit title reports for the entire year, but it is recommended that you submit titles as they are earned.

5. I got a qualifying leg, but not a title. Do I need to submit this?

You may, but it is not required. Members who submitted Qs but did not earn titles are listed in each issue of the Fireplug.

6. I received a national ranking for 2016, but it wasn't announced until 2017. Have I missed the deadline for reporting this award?

No. Since these rankings are not issued until the following year, the deadlines for these are the following December. For example, 2016 rankings have a deadline of December 31, 2017.

7. I made a mistake entering my information online. What do I do?

Email the awards chairperson (Kimberly Young - pepsi2@foxvalley.net) and explain the error. She will get it corrected in the club's record.

8. I forgot whether I submitted a particular title. What should I do?

The entire spreadsheet is available at tinyurl.com/NOCItitleawards. You can search within the spreadsheet, but you will not be able to edit it. Or you could just enter the title again.

9. I missed the year-end deadline. Now what?

If you submit a title late, the club does not pay for the engraving. If you have a plaque on which the title will fit, you will have to reimburse the club for the engraving. However, if you do not already have a plaque, or your plaque is full, you would have to pay for a new plaque as well.